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Meeting Agenda

BYS Board Meeting – Monday February 27, 2012
	February 27, 2012
	Meeting Minutes
	BYS Board



	Present:
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
  Booth, Steve
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Richardson, Heather
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Stocker, Bill

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
  Dickerson, Josh
	     Long-Voelkner, Kurt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
  Sweeney, Dee

	
	  FORMCHECKBOX 
  Paquette, Pete
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Morin, Craig
	

	
	       Jernigan, Cindi
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
Nelson, Amy
	


Guests: Rick Toward and Lu Schussman 

Meeting Called to Order at 6:35 pm by Stocker
Topic:
Approval of January 2012 Minutes
Motion: 
Motion to approve meeting minutes by Sweeney with the addition of adding Selena Wille-Galdamez as a guest; seconded by Richardson: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 

Topic:
Treasurer’s Report
Discussion:
Sweeney reported that she is behind on the finances but will continue to work on it. She intends to create a spending spreadsheet and talked about sending out weekly reports on the spending. At this time the bank statements have not been reconciled. Nelson brought up the fact that according to our operational guidelines that the treasurer is to bring a prepared financial report to each board meeting. There was also discussion about the need for BYS to have a debit card for use in registering teams for tournaments. Sweeney made a motion to obtain a debit card for online tournament registration with a financial policy to be put in place later; seconded by Dickerson: motion carried by unanimous voice vote. Sweeney distributed a revised annual budget. Stocker called for a motion to approve this budget as a financial report, Nelson pointed out that the budget was not the financial report and the budget (as a working budget) was approved last month. Booth asked Sweeney how much there was currently in the BYS bank accounts. Sweeney did not have the current information with her but reported that she would guess around $50,000 in the checking account and roughly $12,000 in the money market account. Booth made a motion to accept these amounts as the financial report; seconded by ____________________: motion passed 5 votes to 1 with Nelson opposing the motion 
Topic:

Registrar Report
Discussion:
Nelson distributed a written Registrar’s report stating the number of teams and listed coaches with team managers. This report also stated which category each team would be registered with MYSA as the deadline is March 5th. Nelson also pointed out that there is an issue of collecting late fees as there is currently no place to collect them with the online registration process. Nelson also reported that she would like to resign from the BYS Board but will continue her duties as Registrar. 
Topic: 
Tournament Coordinator Report
Report:
Richardson reported that 3 teams are currently scheduled for the Blaine Tournament and she is working with coaches to set up their tournaments. The U16 boys, U17 girls, and U19 boys will all get three tournaments this year as previously decided by the board. U11 and U14 Extreme Teams are given $700 to pay for tournaments with any fees above that being the parent’s responsibility. Richardson suggested that BYS front all the fees for the extreme team tournaments and then collect from the parents. The general consensus of the board was that this was not the best option. Discussion also occurred regarding whether it fell under the tournament coordinator responsibility to register all other teams for tournaments not just extreme. Schussman was curious as how to register the U16 boys for the upcoming Brainerd Tournament.
Topic:
Website Administrator
Discussion:
The board discussed the need to update the website with tournament dates and the need to have team managers set up to update their team pages. 
Topic:

Intern Report
Report:
Nelson reported that the interns are doing a great job and on task with the Spring Rec program. A copy of the grant that Harris had written for Rec was distributed. Bjorge has finished updating the Coaches Manual. A concern was brought up to make sure that the storage locker where the Rec equipment is stored has been paid up to date. Sweeney will check on this.
Topic:
Indoor Facility Discussion
Discussion:
The committee has held one meeting and will have a second meeting on March 1, 2012. They will be meeting with community members to discuss possible funding options.

Topic:
Coaches and Team Manager Training for 2012

Report:         The board discussed holding a separate coaches and team manager training prior to the April 16th Competitive Kick off meeting for parents, players, managers and coaches. The board decided to move in this direction with a tentative training session scheduled for March 30th at 6:30 in room 2107 at BHS. Toward stated that he has contacted Play it Again and will have sample United Team uniform sizes available for the team managers to look at on the training March 30th.
Topic:
Review of the Operational Guidelines

Report:         The board discussed what the intentions were for teams grandfathered in as tournament only teams in the future. It was suggested that in the future it should be the responsibility of the coaching committee to assess each year what teams should be registered on a case by case basis after player assessments are complete. This topic will also be discussed at a future board meeting. Nelson pointed out that the Operational Guidelines posted on the website were only a draft and should be removed from the website or marked as a draft.

Topic:
Field Space for U10/U12 Teams

Discussion: 
BYS only has one U12 field and three teams that need to use that field size for practice and games. The possibility of putting an additional U12 practice field with goals was discussed and Toward will talk to the school district. The Field grant awarded to BYS from MYSA will be used to held pay for the U12 goals in this space. The subject of the need for a Field Coordinator was brought up and will be decided at a future board meeting.
Topic:
Symposium Review
Discussion:
Stocker provided a handout of items discussed at the Symposium for the board to address. The need for a grievance policy. Nelson provided the board with the current grievance policy as listed in the current BYS bylaws. The need for a field coordinator was addressed with Kurt Long-Voelkner suggested as a candidate. The need to have all competitive and rec coaches along with team managers complete the concussion training was discussed. Nelson has been collecting all completed certificates. The board reviewed the club’s current mission statement and it was suggested that a new draft be created. The board also agreed that a conflict of interest policy was needed for the club. Sweeney and Stocker volunteered to create a draft to review at the next meeting. Richardson offered to draft a Financial Policy for BYS to be reviewed at the next meeting. Items to be covered in this policy include financial id, annual financial reviews, and a policy for the club’s debut card.
Topic:
Upcoming Outreach Opportunities
Discussion: 
Nelson provided paperwork for a free booth at the upcoming Home, Sport and Travel Show. There was discussion about how much this opportunity benefited the club. It was decided that having a booth would greatly benefit the club. Nelson will recruit volunteers to set up and run the booth. Volunteers are also needed for the 4th of July parade. Dickinson offered to help coordinate volunteers. The club decided not to participate in the upcoming Tiny Tots Expo.
The March 26, 2012 Board Meeting will be held 6:30 at Marketplace Foods Conference Room.
 Motion:
Booth moved to adjourn the meeting; the motion was seconded by Dickerson; the motion carried by unanimous voice vote.
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